
 
 

 

Dear Parents 
 

End of term Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

It has been a busy end to the term. Last Friday, 15 boys and girls from Year 5 went to Stamford 

Borderville Sports Centre to take part in a Basketball Festival run by the college sports leaders.  The 

morning was spent learning lots of skills and drills. Watching the children grow in confidence, showing 

determination and resilience was the highlight of the day. One pupil said, “I didn’t think I was any good at 

basketball, and I am now!” After lunch, we played matches against Bluecoat Primary School; for a festival, 

the matches were tough. We had three teams of 5; all children used the skills from the morning to try to 

score goals and travel with the ball within the rules of basketball. For lots of the pupils it was the first 

time they had represented the school, and in a new sport - I was extremely proud of each and every one 

of them. We also won two individual awards, Gracie-May won Star Girl and Joaquin won most improved! 

Well done to all the pupils and a big thank you to Mrs Martin and Mrs Pinchin for supporting us on the 

sidelines. 
 

This week, 9 Year 6 pupils travelled to Skegness Grammar School for the South Lincolnshire Netball 

County finals; this came after winning our local competition where children finished in the top 11 schools 

out of a possible 150. We knew it was going to be a tough competition, playing 4 matches before lunchtime 

to determine the finals in the afternoon. The day was to be one of fine margins; sadly, not winning a match 

in the group stages, we drew one and lost the other matches narrowly by 1 goal, coming 4th in our group. 

We then went on to win our group play-off match convincingly 6/1, coming 7th overall. Well done to all the 

pupils who played some excellent netball in a tough competition, and what a way to round of their netball 

at Westfield. A huge thank you to the parents and grandparents who transported the pupils to this event 

and to those who stayed in the freezing Skegness wind to support us. A special thank you again to Mrs 

Pinchin who came along and supported us on the side line. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Zoe  Layla-Ray Michaela 

Year 1 Lelly  Rowan  Lillie 

Year 2 Matilda Luca  Edith-Rose   

Year 3 Andrew Oliver  George 

Year 4       Eira-May Alfie  Sol 

Year 5 Henry  Quinn  Oliver 

Year 6 Cameron Will  Layla 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 12th May.   

  Gold Trophy  Miss Sawyer’s Class (100%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Fisher’s Class (99.33%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Binder’s Class (100%) 

Miss Roberts’ Class (98.71%) 

 

Sports Days 2025 

As previously advertised, all our sports days will take place in June.  We shall open the gate at the bottom 

of Kingsley Avenue shortly before each event to allow access to the school field. Please come along to 

support your children.   

 

Calendar of Events 

Please see below our calendar of events for the remainder of the school year.  Please mark any events 

relevant to your child on your calendar: 
 

June 

Monday 2nd First Day of Term 6 

w/c Monday 2nd 

 

Year 4 Times Table Check will be staggered across a 2-week 

period 

Saturday 7th Year 6 Production Rehearsal (9:00am-12:30pm) 

w/c Monday 9th Year 1 Phonics Screening - these are statutory assessments, and 

all Year 1 pupils must attend school to access the tests 

Wednesday 11th Year 6 visit to Nene Park (1½ classes) 

Thursday 12th Year 6 visit to Nene Park (1½ classes) 

Monday 16th Reception Sports Day (2:00pm) 

Tuesday 17th Year 3 Sports Day (10:00am) 

Tuesday 17th Year 2 Sports Day (2:00pm) 

Wednesday 18th Year 5 Sports Day (10:00am) 

Wednesday 18th Year 1 Sports Day (2:00pm) 

Thursday 19th Year 4 Sports Day (10:00am) 

Friday 20th Year 3 Roman Day (in school) 

Monday 23rd Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

Tuesday 24th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

Wednesday 25th Year 6 Sports Day (10:00am) 

Thursday 26th Year 2 to Natureland Skegness 

Monday 30th Year 3 visit to Gurdwara, Peterborough 

July 

Wednesday 2nd SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Friday 4th Year 6 Transition to Bourne Grammar School 

w/c Monday 7th Arts Week 

Thursday 10th Year 4 Norwich Theatre Trip 

Monday 14th – Friday 18th Year 6 to PGL (Residential Trip) 

Monday 14th Reports sent out 

Thursday 17th Year 5 Camping 

Friday 18th Year 5 Camping 

Monday 21st Year 6 Presentation Evening – 6:00pm 

Tuesday 22nd Last Day of Term 6 

  
Safeguarding Events 

Please see below some events that are taking place in June 2025.  These events are designed to support 

parents in keeping their children safe. 
 

 

 

 



County Lines Webinar for Parents hosted by Catch 22 – 17th June 

Catch22 is delivering a session for all parents/carers who wish to understand more about County Lines 

and Child Criminal Exploitation. The event is free to attend and will run on 17th June from 12:00-1:30pm. 

Tickets are required and can be booked via the link: County Lines Awareness Webinar 
 

LSCP Child Safeguarding Week Webinars 23rd to 27th June 

LSCP are working with a range of partners to provide webinars during Child Safeguarding Week. From 

Neurodiversity, LGBTQ+ Support, misogyny and online harm to managing children's anxiety and supporting 

self-esteem. This is a great opportunity to hear to learn more about a range of topics from professionals 

in their field. All workshops are free to sign up for. Follow the link to explore: Lincolnshire Safeguarding 

Children Week 

 

OPAL Thanks 

A big thank you to Mr Singleton from Springfields Home and Garden Centre and Stubby Shrubs for their 

generous donations to support OPAL Play – we are very grateful for your support. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

Thank you to everyone who supported last Friday’s disco, we had over 350 children across the two discos 

which is great. We all love seeing the children having so much fun - singing, dancing and enjoying time with 

their friends. It was a very busy night, but teamwork pulled it off again. Huge thanks to all our committee 

members for the preparations before the day, shopping and set-up; all our extra ‘on the night’ volunteers; 

the admin team for ticketing and the teaching staff for managing the safe check in and dismissal of all 

the children.  
 

Swap Shack Spring Clean - Two of our brilliant volunteers have had another massive sort out in the Swap 

Shack this week – it is now looking super tidy and organised! A big thank you Emma and Elaine for all your 

hard work! If anyone else would like to help with keeping the swap shack tidy, we are always after more 

volunteers - you do need a school DBS check to be onsite solo during the school day. A couple of requests: 

coat hangers - we need a few more please; Cardigans / jumpers in 9/10 or 10/11 - we are short of those 

sizes.  Pay us a visit any day at drop off or pickup - the Swap Shack will always be open. You don't have to 

do a swap each time to take an item, help yourself to anything you need when you need it. Please leave 

the shack as you’d like to find it & try to help us keep it organised & tidy 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Johnson who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

Early Arrival at School 

We are seeing lots of children arrive on the school site as early as 8:10am.  Please could we ask that 

children are not dropped off any earlier than 8:30am – this is still 5 minutes before the gates open – thank 

you. 
 

The school closes today for the half term break. We hope you have a lovely week and look forward to 

seeing the children back for Term 6 on Monday 2nd June. 
 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/county-lines-awareness-webinar-for-parentcarers-only-tickets-1364034246149?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/RJk0i1xy72HsC8mq?ref=Link
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/RJk0i1xy72HsC8mq?ref=Link
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne
http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/


 
EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 
 

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  
Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

https://edanlincs.org.uk/
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.place2be.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.familylives.org.uk/

